
A l l  S a i n t s  L u t h e r a n  A n g l i c a n  C h u r c h  

Connections 

Dear Members and 
Friends of All Saints: 
 
I like it when our 
Christian calendar falls 
out of sync with the 
cultural calendar 
around us.  This 
happens each year with 
Christmas.  It helps me 
to distinguish between 
the “Christian 
Christmas” and the 
“Cultural Christmas.”   
 
The Cultural Christmas 
begins sometime in 
early November.  
Some say that it 
begins after 
Halloween when 
all the 
decorations in 
the stores change 
from orange and black 
to red, green, and 
white.  For others, it 
begins following 

Remembrance Day.  
For others still, it 
follows American 
Thanksgiving.  It runs 
until late December.  
For many of our friends 
and neighbours, the 
Cultural Christmas is 
over by December 26.  
For others, it extends to 
New Years Eve, but 
certainly no longer. 
 
The themes of the 
Cultural Christmas 
include lovely images 
like: cold, crisp, starry 

nights; 
families 
reuniting 
for the 
holidays; 
memories 
of happy 

Christmases past; and it 
may include holiday 
film favourites like “The 
Sound of Music,” “A 

Christmas Carol” (or 
some version of 
Scrooge), or “It’s A 
Wonderful Life.”   
We all participate in the 
rituals and ceremonies 
of the Cultural 
Christmas because, 
well, we live in this 
culture.  It’s not wrong 
or bad to do so.  The 
Cultural Christmas 
engenders wonderful 
feelings of warmth, 
generosity, kindness, 
and joy – all beautiful 
things! 
 
As followers of Jesus, it 
is good to remember 
that, although related 
and similar, the 
Cultural Christmas and 
the Christian Christmas 
are not quite the same 
thing.  One word best 
captures the theme of 
the Christian 
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Christmas: 
Incarnation.  As the 
Gospel According to 
John puts it: “And 
the Word became 
flesh and dwelt 
among us, and we have 
seen his glory, the glory 
as of a father’s only son, 
full of grace and 
truth.” (John 1:14)  Or, 
as the angel of the Lord 
explained to Mary’s 
husband Joseph, Jesus’ 
birth would be as was 
spoken by the prophet 
Isaiah, “Look, a virgin 
shall conceive and bear 
a son, and they shall 
name him Emmanuel, 
which means ‘God is 
with us.’” (Matthew 
1:23) 
The Christian 
Christmas and the 
Cultural Christmas fall 

out of sync, not only 
thematically, but on the 
calendar as well.  
Christmas begins for us 
on December 25 (or, 
following the example 
of the Jewish form of 
time keeping, it can 
begin at sundown on 
the previous day, 
making our Christmas 
Eve celebrations fully in 
keeping with the 
Christian calendar) and 
extends a full 12 days 
until Epiphany on 
January 6. 
 
And so, I wish you all 
the joys that the 

Cultural Christmas has 
to offer, but even more 
I wish you all the 
blessings of the 
Christian Christmas 
that remind us that, 
through the birth, life, 
death, and resurrection 
of Jesus of Nazareth, 
God is indeed with us 
today and every day! 
 
Merry Christmas! 
Pastor Brian 

thousands of clip art images 
from which you can choose 
and import into your newslet-
ter. There are also several 
tools you can use to draw 
shapes and symbols. 

Once you have chosen an 
image, place it close to the 
article. Be sure to place the 
caption of the image near the 
image. 

This story can fit 75-125 
words. 

Selecting pictures or graphics 
is an important part of adding 
content to your newsletter. 

Think about your article and 
ask yourself if the picture sup-
ports or enhances the message 
you’re trying to convey. Avoid 
selecting images that appear to 
be out of context. 

Microsoft Publisher includes 

Take the time to be 

still and know the 

presence of God 

Treasurer’s Report by Suzanne Worthen 

Caption describing pic-
ture or graphic. 

Pastor’s Study Continued... 

 
November 

2023 
Year to Date 

Offerings ...............................................  $13,240.00 $179,077.99 

Other Income .......................................  $3,156.54 $19,975.19 
Transfers -Housing Fund .....................  $1,000.00 $11,000.00 
                 -Dowry Fund .......................  $625.00 $6,875.00 
   

Total Income ........................................  $18,021.54 $216,928.18 
Total Expenses ......................................  $20,484.52 $219,817.16 
 

  

Surplus/(Deficit) ..................................  ($2,462.98) ($2,888.98) 
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Hello everyone, I 
wanted to take this 
opportunity to share a 
short note regarding the 
Memorial Fund at All 
Saints and how it has 
enhanced the 
atmosphere of the 
church over the years. 
 
The fund was started 
over 40 years ago, as a 
means for both 
members and non 
members to donate 
money to the church in 
memory of a loved one.  
All donations made to 
the fund are recorded 
in the Memorial book, 
which is in the glass 
case near the mailboxes 
in the Narthex.  
Members should feel 
free to lift the glass lid 
and look through the 
book at any time.   
 
There is also a current 
Memorial board that 
hangs above the case, as 
well as an older board, 
which hangs near the 
bottom of the stairs.  

The committee has 
criteria for names to be 
engraved on the board.  
The name of a loved 
one will be inscribed on 
the Memorial board if 
the contributions to the 
fund is $500 or more 
with one exception.  
That exception is that 
the person being 
remembered was a long 
time contributing 
member of service to 
the church.  
 
Over the years, the 
Memorial fund has 
provided many gifts to 
the congregation.  This 
list includes, but is not 
limited to, the 
defibrillator in the 
Narthex, funds toward 
the new furnace, a new 
Paschal Candle and 
follower and LED 
lighting.  The fund has 
always been supportive 
of music at All Saints.  
Early on, Memorial 
funds were donated by 
members for the organ 
when the building was 

new.  In recent years, it 
helped provided new 
songbooks for the 
choir, speakers/cables, 
handheld microphones 
and soloists who have 
enhanced our worship.  
The funds were also 
used for the resilvering 
of the Communion 
glass trays. 
 
Additionally, the 
beautiful stained glass 
window mounted above 
the Ascending Christ 
figure, both designed by 
Hanna Boos, was a 
substantial project that 
the Memorial fund 
financed.  I think we 
can all agree that it is a 
stunning enhancement 
to our worship space.  
 
I hope that this has 
provided some helpful 
insight into where these 
various additions 
around the church have 
come from over the 
years.  It is wonderful 
that donations made in 
memory of our loved 

Memorial Fund 
ones has contributed to 
these enhancements 
and made our place of 
worship so special.  
 
 
 
 
Submitted by: 
Linda Zytner 
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If you are unable to 
attend that day, we 
will send a link for 
the recorded 
ceremony at a later 
date. 

Also, please mark 
your calendar for 
June 15, 2024 for 
our Open House 
and Garden Party, 
details to follow. 

Please join us for our Wedding Ceremony on 
January 20, 2024 at All Saints Church at 3:00 pm 

JANUARY2024 

Jan Nielsen and Dennis Kunze 

We would love to 
have as many of our 
church family attend 
our wedding 
ceremony as possible 
to help us celebrate.   

Let all that you 
do be done in 
love.  
 
1 Corinthians 
16:14 
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Joan Chittister, Murshid Saadi Shakur Chishti, and Rabbi Arthur Waskow, writing from their traditions of Christianity, Islam, and 
Judaism, believe we all share equally in God’s image, even amid our joint history of violence. 
 
All our traditions—Jewish, Christian, and Muslim—teach that the human race and every human being are 
created in the image of God. Rabbinic midrash says that when Caesar puts his image on a coin, each coin 
comes out identical—but that when the One who is beyond all rulers puts the divine image on the coin of 
every human being, each “coin” comes out unique.… 
 
Today, the various Caesars of our planet insist that we must fit into a single mold, the mold of uniformity and 
death.… The pain of these deaths and of this destruction drives some of the children of Hagar, through 
Ishmael, and some of the children of Sarah, through Isaac, to forget that they are all children of Abraham. 
That we are all children of Noah and his wife, Naamah, who suffered through the danger that human violence 
imposes on all who dwell on our planet.… 
 
If we are to celebrate [the Infinite God], we must in the same breath resist the idolatrous Caesars who think to 
impose upon us their murders. In our banks, our kindergartens, our picket lines and voting booths, as we 
worship in our graceful sacred buildings and in our quiet forests and on our frenzied streets, through the 
seasons of our joy and of our sorrow—in all these, we must remember to welcome ourselves, each other, and all 
who begin as strangers into the Tent that is open to all. [1] 
 
[1] Joan Chittister, Saadi Shakur Chishti, Arthur Waskow, The Tent of Abraham: Stories of Hope and Peace for Jews, 
Christians, and Muslims (Boston, MA: Beacon Press, 2006), 175, 176.  
 

Submitted by Rev. Canon David Howells and Rev. Canon Lucy Reid 

to become more and more 
like Christ and to live 
into the health and 
diversity of the mixed 
ecology – mission and 
tradition – the new and 
ancient Church.” 
 
We learned about positive 
endeavours across the 
diocese, including the 
Migrant Workers 
Program, and plans for a 
diocesan capital 
campaign.  You will find a 
summary on the diocesan 

Pastor Brian Wilker, 
Earlby Wakefield, and 
Anne Stuart attended this 
year’s synod meeting for 
the Anglican Diocese of 
Niagara, held virtually on 
November 4. 
 
In her charge to Synod, 
which centered on the 
Parable of the Talents 
found in Matthew 25:14–
30, Bishop Susan Bell 
reminded congregations 
that “God calls us to 
engage in the risk of faith; 

website, at https://
niagaraanglican.ca/news/
highlights-from-the-149th-
synod-of-the-diocese-of-
niagara 
 
Bishop Bell encouraged 
congregations to “steward 
and safeguard God’s 
creation” by getting 
involved in The 
Communion Forest 
initiative.  The Greening 
Committee at All Saints is 
watching for updates from 
Climate Justice Niagara 

We Are All Images of God 

Anglican Diocese of Niagara Synod       Submitted by Anne Stuart 

on the initiative at 
https://www.communion
forest.org/getstarted/how-
to-get-started-on-your-
communion-forest-
activity/ 

https://niagaraanglican.ca/news/the-bishops-charge-to-the-149th-synod-of-the-diocese
https://niagaraanglican.ca/news/highlights-from-the-149th-synod-of-the-diocese-of-niagara
https://niagaraanglican.ca/news/highlights-from-the-149th-synod-of-the-diocese-of-niagara
https://niagaraanglican.ca/news/highlights-from-the-149th-synod-of-the-diocese-of-niagara
https://niagaraanglican.ca/news/highlights-from-the-149th-synod-of-the-diocese-of-niagara
https://niagaraanglican.ca/news/highlights-from-the-149th-synod-of-the-diocese-of-niagara
https://www.communionforest.org/getstarted/how-to-get-started-on-your-communion-forest-activity/
https://www.communionforest.org/getstarted/how-to-get-started-on-your-communion-forest-activity/
https://www.communionforest.org/getstarted/how-to-get-started-on-your-communion-forest-activity/
https://www.communionforest.org/getstarted/how-to-get-started-on-your-communion-forest-activity/
https://www.communionforest.org/getstarted/how-to-get-started-on-your-communion-forest-activity/
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Well… It is almost Christmas 
Day.  Depending on your 
circumstances, this time of year 
can be a source of excitement, 
gratitude, generosity and joy, or 
be filled with mixed emotions, 
stress, loneliness and sadness.  
The image of the perfect holiday 
permeates our culture, which we 
then compare ourselves to, and 
causes feelings of obligation, 
perhaps even perfection. Trying 
to please everyone around us 
and keep with tradition can be 
frustrating.  
 
It is a time too of “excesses”: 
over-eating, over-spending, over-
drinking, over-indulgence.  The 
compulsory consumerism and 
mandatory merriment can have 
a negative impact on our 
budgets and health, which some 
of us cannot afford. Remember 
it is OK to say “no”.   
 

Sometimes holiday traditions 
and gatherings can create 
tensions, discomfort and 
perhaps even conflict.  Be aware 
that only you can do what makes 
you happy, which may result in 
stepping outside to take a 
“break”, declining an invitation 
or leaving early. 
 
More than 1 in 10 Canadians 
feel lonely during the holidays.  
Surprisingly, you can be in a 
room full of people and feel 
loneliness. This is especially so if 
you have grown apart, lost 

someone special, or you moved 
recently.  And then there is 
being alone on Christmas Day.  
Try to find another person who 
is in the same circumstances and 
invite them over for a visit.  It 
doesn’t have to be complicated 
with a big turkey dinner, but as 
simple as a “coffee”….together.  
If all else fails, put on “A 
Charlie Brown Christmas” and 
listen to Linus tell the Christmas 
story from Luke. 

Have a blessed, peaceful and 
above all, HAPPY times over the 
next few weeks.  Don’t beat 
yourself up if something doesn’t 
turn out the way you expected it.  
Be kind and forgive yourself.  
You tried your best. Usually 
“disasters” or those things we 

stress about most, work out OK 
in the end.  Sometimes we look 
back and can even laugh at 
these.  And as for the New Year, 
may the good Lord bless and 
keep you in his grace. May 2024 
bring you peace, good health 
and lots of good memories. 
 

Ramblings from Parish Care 

My friend’s Charlie Brown Christmas tree  
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Some brave soul recently asked me for information on the new “Canadian Dental Care Plan” that the Federal 
Government has announced in December this year.  I will do my best to outline the highlights. 

 
First of all, the plan is being rolled out in stages according to age.  Right now the plan exists for children under the age 
of 12 as a Child Dental Benefit.  It is intended for those who do not have access to existing dental insurance.  This plan 
will continue until June 30, 2024 when the new plan kicks in for children.  Dental expenses for these children can be 
claimed from July 1, 2023 to June 30,2024. 
 
To qualify for the new CDCP, obviously you must meet all four of the requirements: 
1.   You have no access to dental insurance: this means either thru employee benefits, a pension plan, family member’s 
benefits, your  spouse /partner benefits, or purchased by you or a family member thru a group or benefit plan.. 
2.   You must have an adjusted family net income of less than $90,000. 
2.   Be a Canadian resident for tax purposes. 
4.   Have filed a tax return in the previous year. 
 
For Canadian residents who have access to dental care thru government social programs offered by the province or the 
federal government, they can still qualify for the CDCP if they meet all the eligibility requirements.  Coverage will then 
be coordinated to ensure no duplication of services, or to avoid gaps in oral health care.  Children under the age of 12 
whose dental costs are fully paid by another government program with no direct cost to the parent, do not qualify. 
 
Stages of “Rollout” for those eligible to apply: 
1.   If you are over 70, you will receive a letter with instructions on how to apply by phone, providing you are eligible 
according to age and income. 
2.   Starting in May 2024, if you are between 65 abd 69, and eligible, you can apply online. 
3.   Adults with a valid Disability Tax Credit certificate and children under 18 can apply starting in June 2024. 
 
Application schedule by age group for those eligible to apply: 
1.   Seniors 87 and up                  December 2023  6.   Adults with valid Disability Tax.                   June 2024 
2.   Seniors 77-86                         January 2024  7.   Children under 18                                        June 2024 
3.   Seniors 72-76                         February 2024  8.   All remaining eligible Canadian residents    2025         
4.   Seniors 70-71                         March 2024 
5.   Seniors 65-69                         May 2024 
 
Letters of application will be mailed out in the above months to those eligible.  These letters will include a personalized 
application code and instructions on how to apply.  Follow the instructions in the letter to apply by phone.  Then wait 
for Service Canada to issue a letter confirming that you were successful and you qualify.  After that you will receive a 
welcome package from Sun Life, telling you when you can start to get care, your member card and other information on 
the CDCP.  After your start date, when booking an appointment with your oral care provider, make sure they have 
enrolled in the CDCP to avoid any out of pocket expenses.  After May 2024 you will be able to apply online.  Sun Life is 
the contracted service provider who manages the program for the Government of Canada.  Once you have applied and 
your eligibility is confirmed, your information then will be shared with Sun Life, who will enroll you in the CDCP.  Sun 
Life will then send you a welcome package which will include information on the Plan, your member card and the date 
your coverage starts. 
 
 
            Continued Page 8 

Parish Care Continued 
  The Canadian Dental Care Plan (CDCP) 
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If you do not receive a letter: 
1.   Make sure your taxes for 2022 are filed 
2.   Check to be sure your address is correct on your tax form 
3.   Letters will not be sent to those with an adjusted family net income above the qualifying limit of $90,000.  
 
Benefit Payments 
 
These are administered by the Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) 
 
1.   Adult and senior benefits are paid according to income: under $70,000 you get 100% of your costs covered; 
between $70,000 and 79,999 it is reduced to 60%; while with $80,000-89,999 family income, reimbursement is 
adjusted to 40%. 
2.   I believe your dental care costs are submitted directly to Sun Life by your care provider. However if you fall 
into the income categories where only a percentage is paid by the plan, you will be responsible to pay the care 
provider the difference. 
 
Coverage 
Services covered are somewhat basic but reasonably extensive;  things like cleaning, extractions, root canal, 
fillings, xrays, and dentures.  Some services will not be available until the fall of 2024 but you will be updated as 
more services become available.  
 
By this time next year, we will all have happy, big white smiles, healthy gums and teeth. 
Hope this helps. 
 

All the best in 2024 
Marilyn Bleach Schranz 

to talk about service ani-
mals and how they are a 
vital part of someone’s 
care.  What “jobs” can 
they do to help? How are 
they trained? What ani-
mals are best suited to 
different needs?  
 
I am also working to have 
a video presentation by 
Telus on “Staying Safe in 

a Digital World”.  One 
other thought is having 
the organization, “Heart 
and Stroke”, speak to us 
on the process involving 
heart disease and stroke. 
Or, life saving measures 
that we can all take, to 
save a life when we come 
upon a critical situation. 
 
Stay tuned! 

I have decided to go back 
to consistent dates each 
month as we did last year.  
So put the third Tuesday 
afternoon on your calen-
dar and set aside the time 
to enjoy some great topics 
and speakers.  
 
What I am working on for 
January and February is 
having K9 Partners come 

Future Parish Care Workshops 

Parish Care Continued... 
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The last day to get your 2023 
donation to the church for tax 
receipt purposes is Sunday, 
December 31.   

 

There are four ways you can donate:   

 

1. Drop off:  you can drop your 
donation on the offering plate 
during worship 

 

2. E-Transfer:  you can send an e-
transfer to 
allsaints@allsaintsguelph.ca 

3. PAR:  For a more consistent 
donation throughout the year, 
you can set up a regular 
automatic withdrawal through 
the Pre-Authorized Remittance 
(PAR) (PAD) program.  Contact 
Janet Weigel  
jweigel0220@rogers.com  

 

4. Canada Helps:  Giving through 
Canada Helps is safe and 
secure—CanadaHelps.org 

 

Today Pearl brought me a beautiful Christmas Card and a box of Pot of 
Gold chocolates. I will show Orland the card and he will enjoy a chocolate 
the next time I visit him. 
 

He is doing very well at St. Joseph's Health Centre. Physio is extensive and 
is helping him move by himself. 
 

Thank you for your prayers and best wishes. They are greatly appreciated. 
 

Merry Christmas 
  Orland and Barbara 

Last Day for 2023 Offerings / Donations 

From the Green’s 

collect the donations. 
 
The congregations 
generosity is so 
appreciated.  Women 
In Crisis, Adopt A 
Family, Michael House 
and Salvation Army are 
always amazed of the 

congregations kindness.  
Many thanks were given 
and I am pleased to 
share the heartful 
thanks from these 
charities to every one 
who donated. 
 
Laura B. Mann 

Today, I had pleasure of 
sorting and handing 
over the gifts from the 
Mary Guse Giving Tree 
to the four charities All 
Saints support. I am 
humbled every year as I 
greet each group who 
come to the church to 

Mary Guse Giving Tree—December 5, 2023 

mailto:jweigel0220@rogers.com
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The biggest, hugest, most enormous THANK YOU to all the folks who made 
this year’s Chalmers Christmas Bag Campaign another success. 
  

The final count for bags was 50! 
  
It truly takes a village from those who print, speak, 
publish or share about the campaign, those who fill 
bags, those who get the bags to Chalmers and those 
who say prayers for the workers and the receivers.  

Chalmers guests appreciate the practical 
presents in the bags but our prayers are also a 
blessing to them. 
 
Big shout out to Laura F. and Laura B. for the 
delivery to Chalmers this year. 
 
Please start saving reuseable bags to be stuffed 
next year – and I look forward to sharing 
another success story next year. 
 
  Respectfully submitted. 
   Robin Smart 

world of difference.  Community 
members are seeking our support 
more than ever before, and we are 
so grateful for your partnership as 
we respond to this need together. 
 
We invite you to visit us at https://
chalmerscentre.ca/donate/ to help 
learn more about how you can help 
those in our community 
experiencing food insecurity. 
 
Thank you for supporting 
Chalmers and its vision: to create a 
world without poverty, where 
communities are flourishing with 
dignity, equality and food security 
for all. 
 
 

Dear All Saints Lutheran Anglican 
Church members, 
 
Thank you for contributing so 
generously towards our Christmas 
Gift Bag Campaign at Chalmers. 
 
Your support right now makes a 

Sincerely,  Chelsea Blair 
Program and Volunteer 
Coordinator + Donor Management 
Clerk, Chalmers 
volunteer@chalmerscentre.ca  | 
 fundraising@chalmerscentre.ca | 
 519 822 8778 
-- 
Chelsea Blair (She/Her) 
Donor Management Clerk  
519-822-8778 
www.chalmerscentre.ca 
Welcome to Chalmers video Please 
support Chalmers by donating here. 
  
Our vision:  A world, without poverty, 
where communities are flourishing with 
dignity, equality and food security for 
all. 

Thanks from Chalmers 

Chalmers Gift Bag Campaign 2023 

https://chalmerscentre.ca/donate/
https://chalmerscentre.ca/donate/
mailto:volunteer@chalmerscentre.ca
mailto:fundraising@chalmerscentre.ca
http://www.chalmerscentre.ca/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J6AtL0dKA40
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/charities/chalmers-community-services-centre-of-the-united-church-of-canada/
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It has been another 
amazing year for the 
Silvercreek Community 
Market.  We have one 
more Market on 
December 21 and we 
have already served 
6,500 people this year. 
That is more than a 
thousand people over 
last year.  We are 
registering new families 
every week, so we don’t 
see those numbers 
dropping any time 
soon. 
 
We have been 
extremely fortunate in 
the financial support 
from Community 
partners/friends.  We 
would not have been 
able to operate so 
successfully without 
them!  We would like 
to thank the Order of 
the Eastern Star for 
their faith in our 
outreach ministry and 
the $14,000 they have 
donated to the Market 
in 2023.  Thank you!  

We were also able to 
get grants from the 
Eastern Synod ($5,000) 
and ELFEC ($2,000) 
for next year’s Market.  
We have also been 
given another Eastern 

Synod grant for 2024.  
Again, this year the 
Johanniter 
Humanitarian Group 
has given us another 
generous donation 
($2,000).  Thank you!  
Last but not least, our 
amazing congregation 
gives time, money and 
food to this important 
outreach ministry.  We 
could not do this 
without all of you! 
 
We have also been 
supported by St. 
Joseph’s Roman 
Catholic Church 
throughout the year 
with Food Drives.   
There is another one 
coming up in 
December.  We often 
get a couple of hundred 
dollars in donations as 
well which we use to 
top up non-perishable 
items we are low on.  
Capital Paving held 
their Christmas party 
and collected 530 
pounds of food for us!  

We also did a food 
drive at Thanksgiving 
for the partners who 
meet in the building.  
That resulted in a $200 
donation and several 
bins filled with non-
perishables.  We thank 
them for their support! 
 
We have some more 
exciting donation news 
to share but you will 

need to wait 
until next 
month to 
read about 
it! 
 

Finally, a warm hug to 
all our Market 
volunteers, especially 
Julianna Stephens who 
does all the volunteer 
management and the 
Outreach Team 
(Julianna, Ron and Val 
Webb, Sue Wakefield, 
and Jane Cotter) who 
are my support!   
Thank you. 
 
Gratefully, 
Michele Altermann 
Outreach Chair 

Silvercreek Community Market 2023 Wrap Up 

“The King will reply, 
‘Truly I tell you, 
whatever you did for 
one of the least of these 
brothers and sisters of 
mine, you did for me.’  
(Matthew 25:40) 
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After the hustle and bustle of the 
holidays, you might find yourself in a 
quiet moment with nothing to do.  
Consider checking out the University 

provided in the 
Narthex.  If you need 
one, help yourself. 
 
Wishing you joy as we 
celebrate all that's 
good and hopeful at 

Do you have any 2024 
Calendars that you do 
not plan to use ??? 
 
Why not bring them 
to church and place 
them in the box 

this wonderous 
season of the year. 
 
Elaine Maguire 

2024 Calendars 

Learning Circle 

of Alberta's Indigenous Canada Study 
course.  The course is free and 
available online!  There was an 
article in the most recent Canadian 
Lutheran, and there has been 
discussion in the Anglican Journal, 
about our need, as a society, to look 
at issues of Racial Justice, and for 
our Indigenous brothers and sisters, 
to meet the recommendations in 
the Truth and Reconciliation 
Report about education.  The 
materials in the online course are 
very well done and easily accessible.  
Then join with others in the 
Eastern Synod for a monthly 
discussion.  Hope to see you there 
on January 15 at 7 pm.  You must 
register with the Synod office to be 
added to the list of name that will 
get a Zoom link emailed to them. 
 
Thank you, 
  
Michele Altermann,  
Circle for Reconciliation and 
Justice. 
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1,008 books were 
distributed in 
November!  
 
We got colourful last 
month with a super fun 
Paint pARTy 
fundraiser led by the 
talented Rae Wright, 
artist, author, and 
teacher extraordinaire! 
Everyone's Nightmare 
Before Christmas 
painting had a slight 
touch of personality. 
What a blast! 
 
We were glad to be 
back at Book Bash 
2023 on Nov 5th at the 
Guelph Farmers 
Market! Thank you to 

the Vocamus Writers 
Community and all the 
organizers for 
accommodating the 
CRR with so much 
space to display the 
children's books! We 
were delighted that 
over 80 children went 
home with a free book 
that evening! 
 
Thank you to Halwell 
Mutual for sending 
three wonderful 
employees to volunteer 
at the CRR for two 
days! What a fantastic 
way to support family 
literacy in the 
community! 
 

Need a gift idea? With 
every $25 donation to 
the CRR, you get to 
select a one-of-a-kind 
tote bag and fill it with 
any five books of your 
choice! It's double the 
giving! Our totes make 
great teacher gifts, and 
we have seasonal 
designs available! 
 
The CRR is happy to 
announce two new 
Book Nooks at St. 
George's Centre for 
ESL and Tytler Public 
School! Also, we are 
pleased to have made 
connections and 
delivered books 
Guelph Wellington 

The office will be closing at 1:00 
p.m. on December 22 and opening 
again at 9:00 a.m. on January 2.  
The answering machine will be 
monitored for messages.  

Silvercreek Community 
Market Reminder 

Always In Need: 
Rice, Red Lentils, Pasta Sauce and Cooking Oil (1L) 
 
Other items:  Breakfast Cereal, Peanut Butter, 
Canned Items – fruit, vegetables, legumes, meat and 
fish  

Greetings from the Children’s Reading Room  

Church Office Closed 

Women in Crisis, 
Michael House and the 
Pregnancy to Parenting 
program! 
Interested in supporting 
a local not-for-profit? 
Our Sponsorship 
Package offers many 
opportunities to make a 
meaningful impact! 
Please click the link to 
download it. 
CRR Sponsorship 
Package 
Wishing everyone a 
safe and happy holiday 
season!  
 
Joanna Szulc, RECE 
Co-Founder 
Children’s Reading Room 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mlXl3P3Ok3DJFW3MxUHsDfSlVHJJeEff/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mlXl3P3Ok3DJFW3MxUHsDfSlVHJJeEff/view?usp=drive_link
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Sunday  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Below are the regularly scheduled room uses that repeat weekly all year long (unless otherwise noted).  Please check here first when looking for available space. 

6:30-8:30 pm –– Rose 
Head Hall, NA Sundays in 

Royal City 

9:00 am – Rose Head 
Hall, Tai Chi 
 

6:00-8:00 pm – Rose 

Head Hall, AA (Flying 

Blind) 
 

6:30 – 8:30 pm – Choir 
Rm, Gambler’s 

Anonymous  

6:00-8:00 pm – Choir 
Room, TOPS 
 

4:00 pm – Rose Head 

Hall, Order of the 

Eastern Star 2nd Tuesday 
of the month 

 

9:00 am – 12:00 pm & 1:00 – 
5:00 pm – Rooms A&B, 

Children Reading Room  
 

6:00-8:00 pm – Nave, Guelph 
Male Choir 
 

7:00-9:00 pm – Choir Room, 

Guelph Al-Anon Family Group 
 

7:30-9:30 pm – Rose Head 
Hall, AA Helping Hands 

9:00 am – 1:00 pm – Rooms 
A&B, Children Reading 

Room  
 

5:45- 8:00 pm – Rose Head 

Hall, TOPS 
 

7:00 – 8:00 pm – Choir 
Room, Tri-County Recovery 

 

9:00 am – 12:00 pm & 
1:00 – 5:00 pm – 

Rooms A&B, Children 

Reading Room  
 

9:00 am – Rose Head 
Hall, Tai Chi 
 

 

 

 

RHH – Rose Head Hall 1 2 3 

 
 

4 
 
 

10:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. – RHH, 

Silvercreek Community Market 
 

7:00 p.m. – Nave, Choir 
Practice 

5 
 

 

6 
 

2:00-5:00 p.m. – RRH, 

Eastern Star 

7    Epiphany 

8:30 am – Nave 

  Holy Communion 

10:00 am – Nave 
  Holy Communion 

 

8 
 

 

7:00 p.m. – RIC via 

Zoom 

9 
 

1:00 p.m. – RHH, 
Outreach 
 

3:00 p.m. – Parlour, Hymn 

Selection 

10 
 

2:00 – 4:00 pm – RHH, POM 
Project 

 

7:00 p.m. – Faith Forum via 

Zoom 

11  
 

1:00- 4:00 p.m. – RHH, Chi 

Rho Fellowship 
 

7:00 p.m. – Nave, Choir 

Practice 

12  
 

   

13 
9:00 a.m. – Nave, 

Cleaning up the 

Church. 
 

 

14   Epiphany 2 
8:30 am – Nave 
  Holy Communion 

10:00 am – Nave 

  Holy Communion  
 

15 
 

 

16 
 
 

 

17 
 

12:00 p.m. – Parlour, Women of 

Faith 

18 
 
 

10:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. – RHH, 

Silvercreek Community Market 
 

7:00 p.m. – Nave, Choir 
Practice 

19 
 

20 
3:00 p.m. – Nave, 
Wedding 

21   Epiphany 3 
 

8:30 am – Nave 

  Holy Communion 
10:00 am – Nave 

  Holy Communion 
 

Deadline for Connections 

22 
 

7:00 p.m. – Parlour 

/hybrid, Worship & 
Music 

23  
 

1:00 p.m. – RHH, Parish 

Care Workshop 
 

5:00 p.m. – RHH, Men’s 
Fellowship 

24 
 
 

3:00 p.m. Executive via Zoom 

 
7:00 p.m. – Faith Forum via 

Zoom 

25 
 

7:00 p.m. – Nave, Choir 

Practice 

26 

 

 

27   
 

 

28   Epiphany 4 
 

8:30 am – Nave 
  Holy Communion 

10:00 am – Nave 

  Holy Communion 
 

29 
 
 

 

30 
 

7:00 p.m. – RHH, POM 

Project 
 

7:00 p.m. – Parlour, 
Church Council 

31 
 

 

   


